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TIME: 
PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

MARCH 20, 1989 

Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor James Singer 
Councilmernbers J. V. Stone 

Brooks Compton 
Sally Beals 
Bernard Samples 
Jeffrey Siler 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant Michael Haverland 

Mr. Haverland reviewed a proposed Ordinance to amend the 
current Personnel Ordinance to provide for an hourly wage change 
to grade X, seasonal utility worker, from $4.00 to $5.00. This 
change has been recommended by the Service Director in order to 
be competitive and to retain seasonal employees from year to 
year. Council concurred with this recommendation. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a proposed Resolution in support of the 
creation of a Task Force to develop a strategic plan to attract, 
retain and expand aerospace and advanced technology in 
southwestern Ohio. This would provide a triangle surrounding 
Wright-Patterson Air Force Base, a major resource of aerospace 
and technology for economic development in the State of Ohio. A 
grant has been approved for the development of such a plan and 
local governments are being asked to contribute toward a local 
match. It has been suggested that a figure of five cents per 
capita be used for local government's contribution. Council 
concurred that the City of Centerville contribute $500.00 toward 
the development of such a plan. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a proposed Ordinance authorizing the 
City of Centerville to borrow money to pay the cost of the Whipp 
Road improvement at Wilmington Pike. The $307,270.00 is that 
portion which will ultimately be paid by the property owner upon 
completion of the project. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a proposed Resolution providing for the 
City's cooperation in the replacement of the bridge on State 
Route 725. Montgomery County will reimburse the City for the 
local share after the Ohio Department of Transportation opens 
bids and the local share amount is known. By this action the 
project can proceed without delay. 

Mayor Heintz made reference to a letter received from the 
Centerville Community Band requesting $485.33 to pay the cost of 
a drum and music. Council concurred that the City contribute 
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• $500.00 for this purpose. 

Mr. Singer, on behalf of the Mayor's Task Force on the 
Architectural Preservation District, advised that the Consultants 
are developing detailed plans for the center of town. In orde r 
to obtain input from the downtown Merchants, an information 
Meeting has been scheduled by the Merchants for April 5, 1989 in 
the Washington Township Hall between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 
7:00 P.M. 

~~~ 
Marilyn J. M~Laughli~ 
Clerk of Council 


